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Spring Fashion Show b¥
Kitty Brown Boutique o
Carnforth

Fmdag 15 Mar'ch at
Opm. BMH

Tickets £5 including glass
of fizz
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Please send us your letters - articles - events
news - stories - recipes etc for publication

Drop them into The Village Store,
Main Street, Burton

or send by e-mail to
editor@burtonnews.org.uk

Next Editorial Committee Meeting
7.30pm on Tuesday 19 March
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Clive Horsford
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Hazel Parker

Minutes Secretary:
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and distributed by a team of volunteers.

Website: www.burtonnews.org.uk
Email: editor@burtonnews.org.uk
Tel: 07860 756385

The views expressed within Burton News
are not necessarily the views of the
Editors or the Editorial Committee
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LETTERS

Farewell to an Old Burtonian

Alfred Cummings 13.4.1926 — 22.1.2019
Alfred lived the maijority of his long life in
Burton, growing up in the centre of the
village, farming the Home Farm on the Dalton
Hall Estate and finally retiring to Addlebank, a
house built by his father on the east of the
village. The village was very special to him
and he was always proud to be an ‘old
Burtonian’.

Alfred was born on 13th April 1926 at No 1
The Square across the road from his parents’
butcher's shop before moving into the The
Square. He was the second child of Peter
and Mary Cummings and brother to Jean and
Peter. As a child he attended Burton
Morewood School. With the onset of war
Alfred left school to help his parents in the
butcher’s shop. He vividly remembered
cycling around Burton, Holme, Arnside,
Silverdale, Sandside and Yealand delivering
meat on the old butcher’s bicycle and
bemoaned the fact there were no gears! At
16 he joined the local YFC and it was there
he met Freda who was to become the love of
his life.

It was during the war he forged his friendship
with Otto Peyers, a German prisoner of war
and a farmer’s son from Stedum, near
Hanover. This was an enduring friendship
which transcended war and lasted their whole
lives. Alfred and Freda were married in April
1949 in St James Church and took over the
tenancy of Home Farm following on from her
parents, William and Ruth Dobson. From
these humble beginnings they built up a
successful farming business.

Please would readers note that letters & articles must include a valid name & address. This can
be with-held from publication on request. We will not publish any anonymous letters, or material
which, in the opinion of the Editorial Committee, is of an offensive or defamatory nature. BN
reserves the right to edit letters & articles in the interests of magazine space.




Together, Alfred and Freda built up a herd of
Pedigree Friesian cattle and forged lifelong
friendships with dairy farmers of the 50s & 60s
within the local area. In the late sixties the
Pedigree milk herd was sold and Alfred built a
Commercial beef herd which included lots of
different European breeds. When they retired
Alfred and Freda had a wonderful herd of
cattle.

Family were all important to Alfred and Freda
and they were thrilled to have three daughters;
Margaret, Mary and Christine and delighted in
their grandchildren and their growing number
of great grandchildren.

Because Alfred lived all his life, until the last
few months, in Burton, the village, the
community and the church have been a pivotal
part of everything he did. He was always very
involved in village life, serving at Church as a
sidesman and later church warden also as a
governor at Burton Morewood School.
Together with his family he played a part in the
building of the Memorial Hall.

Having spent 41 very happy years at Home
Farm Alfred and Freda retired to Addlebank in
1990 and enjoyed 25 happy years there. Alfred
and Freda were thrilled to celebrate their
Diamond Wedding Anniversary and they were,
in fact, married for over 66 years. Alfred valued
his friendships within the local community, and
enjoyed when he could attending the monthly
lunch club.

For the last fifteen months of his life Alfred
lived at Brant Howe Residential Home, Kirkby
Lonsdale and he was truly grateful for the
wonderful care and support he received.

Alfred was kind, courteous and thoughtful; he
always had a wonderful smile and twinkle in his
eye. Throughout his life, he tried to help people
in quiet and unassuming ways showing
kindness, compassion and understanding. The
words of William Wordsworth come to mind,
“The best portion of a good man's life is his
little, nameless, unremembered acts of
kindness and of love.” We will miss him.
Margaret, Mary & Christine

OUR FIRST RESPONDERS

Peter Bowker

Our Village is very fortunate in having its own
team of First Responders. This is a group of
volunteers, trained in a range of life support
and first aid skills, who are paged by the
ambulance service when a 999 call is made
locally. They then, whenever they can, drop
what they are doing and attend the
emergency to provide vital early care until the
ambulance arrives.

This is great news for all of us, but it can
unfortunately lead to the expectation that
following any emergency call for an
ambulance, a full set of Responders will
automatically appear. However, this is not the
case — for two reasons.

Firstly, each Responder is trained to deal with
certain sorts of emergency and will only be
called to appropriate incidents. This gets a bit
complicated but, for example, all Responders
would be paged for unconsciousness, chest
pains or breathing difficulties, some would be
paged for falls or serious injury, and none
would be paged to a road traffic accident or if
the patient was a young child.

Secondly, Responders are volunteers who
have their own lives to lead and can only
respond when they are reasonably able to do
so. So not whilst they’re at work, or in the fruit
and veg aisle at Asda, or about to go to a
dental appointment, or at 5.30 in the morning
when they have to catch the early train to
London.

So it is a disappointment when Responders
are criticised, as they have been recently, for
not turning up as expected. Because when
they can turn up, they will — and will provide
vital early care, often for a considerable
period of time, and will support and reassure,
and occasionally save a life.



PC Observations...

of the Parish Council meeting by Kathryn Smith

Yet again there was no police report
presented to the parish council meeting. This
lack of communication and liaison between
the police and the parish in recent months,
despite there being quite a number of
burglaries and other incidents, is a matter of
some concern to the council. Ideally the
council would like the relevant police person
to be more familiar with the village and for
information about local crimes to be made
available in a timely manner. The chairman
would write to the relevant police authority
about this.

The meeting heard an update on the progress
of B4RN for the village, which is progressing
but still needs funding and more village
participation. In order to encourage residents
to become involved the team would be active
in the village and digging of trenches would
commence in the near future. It is important
to note that Morewood school will only receive
its free connection if the required percentage
of residents and businesses are signed up.

Also at the Open Forum a resident sought
detail about the installation of gravel
catchment areas in the east side of The
Square. The parish council not being the lead
authority for this project could not give a full
answer but were aware of the issues raised
such as the need to coordinate all the ground
works in The Square.

Come and join us on Tuesday
mornings from 9.30am to 11am
in Burton Memorial Hall
and experience the benefits of
Yoga:

A happy and healthy body, mind and breath
No previous experience necessary

For further details, please contact
Tina (British Wheel of Yoga Teacher)
Tel: 01524 782177 /1 07813 481792

Another resident asked the council to
consider funding the refurbishment of the
Information Board on the canal towpath in
commemoration of the anniversary of the
opening of the canal in 1819. It was agreed
that this would be an agenda item for the
March council meeting.

The planning application for a two storey
extension at 4 Vicarage Close attracted no
comment. After some discussion the planning
application by Clawthorpe Hall Business
Centre to build a new hall for meetings and
worship by a community of Plymouth Brethren
was not objected to.

The council agreed the Calendar of Meetings
for 2019/20 noting that the April council
meeting would be on Wednesday 17th April
2019.

Highways England has proposed improving
the M6 Burton Woodland Habitat, The council
noted that this area was in need of attention
and any restoration might hopefully also
provide some noise abatement,especially for
the residents of Clawthorpe.

Finally the chairman gave notice of the
meeting to be held in the Memorial Hall on the
evening of 14th March at which matters
apertaining to the Village Design Statement,
proposals for The Square and assosiated
matters would be addressed by the contractor
for the Conservation Scheme.

THE BAY BLIND COMPANY

PLEATED ROLLER ROMAN
VENETIAN VERTICAL

VELUX
Each blind is measured and manufactured
individually, and fitted personally
Commercial and Domestic : Evenings and Weekends
David or Sandra
Phone/Fax 01524 781149 Mobile 07957 343071
2 Boon Town Burton Carnforth Lancs




Burton Flood Action Group
Update

As you will recall Cumbria Flood resilience
team, lead by Mr Doug Coyle and the
Cumbria highways team, lead by Mr Peter
Hoskins, promised at the last meeting,
23rd October 2018, to have ALL the
gullies cleared and jetted “within two
weeks”

We all knew this would not happen, but,
as a result of constant nagging, ALL the
gullies both North and South bound have
today been cleared as of 06/02/2019.
Seventy two gullies were jetted in total,
including the culvert under the West
Square, fifty three were reported by the
jetting team as being blocked solid. These
were mostly at the North end of the
village, past the Memorial Hall, on the
North bound carriage way.

Please if you have any further issues,
please do not hesitate to call or email me.
Chris Nolan -
Chrisnolan01@hotmail.co.uk

Y
CHIROPODIST

HOME VISITS

lan McCutcheon
MSSCh, Dip. Pod. Med., MBChA

Tel. Burton 781383

- J

Gary’s Property
Maintenance

07772 922206
Burton Handyman

FOR YOUR HOME MAINTENANCE

BURTON
W.1.

Helena Nixon

1 I o - Ay
Women's

Institute

At their February Meeting the Members of
Burton WI enjoyed a very interesting and
enlightening talk entitted 'The Double Joy
Charity' by Mary Stone.

The Competition for 'A Favourite piece of
Jewellery' was won by Paula Firth with Hester
Willink second. The raffle was won by Sue
Humphreys and Hazel Parker.

At our Meeting on the 14th March Richard
Evans wiil be Speaking about 'RSPB

Work Overseas'. The competition is for 'A
Bird Photograph'.

BOOK DROP / COFFEE
MORNING

Monday 4 March (with coffee
morning in aid of Hall funds)
Monday 18 March
10am - 11am

Burton Memorial Hall

Your Local
Mobile Hairdresser

T Tanpits Lane, Burton-in-Kendal

Tel: 01524 781811




B4RN
Hyperfast
Broadband
for Burton
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Within the next month there will be
some digging commencing in the fields
adjoining Vicarage Lane and Morewood
Drive. This is to bring the fibre optic
broadband cable from Dalton towards
the heart of Burton. Real progress.

All wayleaves have been signed
allowing the fibre optic cable to then
be routed through into the playing
field of Burton Morewood School
where the village cabinet will be
housed. This will then give us the
unique opportunity to start connecting
properties to this world class
broadband along the first route into the
village.

We need at least 50% of the village
to express an interest in taking the
B4RN service, and to identify Small and
Medium-sized Enterprise (SME)
businesses based within the village.
This can be done here (it is non-
binding): b4rn.org.uk/eoibk

SME businesses include:
- Sole traders, directors of companies
with registered addresses in the parish,

COLIN HARPER

BUILDING SERVICES

* alterations * extensions
* plastering * roofing

* patios * stonework
* drainage * tiling

Quality work at competitive prices
Free estimates
Tel: 01524 781194

Mobile: 07880 925170
39 Trinity Drive, Holme, Carnforth, LAG 1QL

- People who let out property
(anywhere) who are residents in the
parish,

- People with an HMRC Unique Tax
Reference (UTR) who live in the parish
and pay tax on an additional income.

Look out for more information in the
form of a leaflet from the Parish B4RN
team in the near future.

-Investment in the project is also
required. There is currently a 5%
return on investments paid from day
one, much better than banks or building
societies are offering.

-Invest £1500 and receive a free
connection (usually £150)

-Being connected to B4RN allows you
to stop paying line rental to BT

-Your current landline telephone
number can be retained to use with
VolIP internet calls

-The school will get a free connection
and service allowing the pupils to
benefit from a world class internet
service.

-£30 per month “all you can use’
service for residential properties.
-Future proof your property’s internet
connection whilst making your home
more attractive to prospective buyers.

We can’t start the active phase of
connecting properties until the required
funding has been met and at least 50%
of properties have expressed an
interest.

There are a wide range of volunteering
opportunities with the project going
forward. To contact the team please
do so via: b4rn4burton@gmail.com



Extract from a letter from Burton
Morewood School about B4RN:
The school has agreed to host the
cabinet for the village and will receive
a free connection and service of the
B4RN hyper-fast broadband service.
There would be a two-fold benefit for
the school; firstly, a financial one but
more importantly, a 1Gb hyper-fast
connection would be a significant
improvement for our children and
staff working in school.

What we need is for as many
residents of Burton-in-Kendal &
Clawthorpe to register an interest to
demonstrate to B4RN the final
viability of the project (this is non-
binding). We stress that there is no
obligation to take the service, it just
triggers the initial installation of the
main distribution cabinet, which the
school has offered to host. The
expression of interest form can be
found at b4rn.org.uk/eoibk

Furthermore, and very importantly,
due to recent changes, the B4RN
team are identifying businesses who
will be eligible for a government
initiative called the Gigabit
Broadband Voucher Scheme. If you
live in the parish of Burton in Kendal
and pay tax on a business or rental
property, please register an interest
as this could significantly help in
releasing extra government funding.

This is both a wonderful opportunity
for the school as well as for the
village as a whole. There is nothing
on the market coming close to this
service at this cost. We thank you for
your support in this and please share
our request with any other friends
and relatives living within our local
area.

Burton Morewood CE Primary School

O0TH ANNIVERSARY FOR
BURTON FELLWALKERS!

Burton Fellwalking Group are
elebrating 40 years of walking.

n Monday 4th March, the date of the
ery first walk, there is a short local
alk led by Helena Nixon followed by
eal/coffee and cakes etc and a small
xhibition of our activities in the
Memorial Hall for ex walkers and
nyone else who may be interested.
he walk starts at 1pm from the hall,
nd refreshments at 3pm

he new Summer Programme will
include extra walks, longer, higher
nd more strenuous, with easier "B"
alks for those who are less able. A
ull programme will be available by 4th
March.

e car share from Burton for all

alks.

he website will be upgraded in the
ear future making it more user
riendly.

More details can be obtained from the
ecretary, Kath Kirkman on 01524
81245.

The Cave Rescue Organisation
Mountain & Cave Rescue.
SAVING LIVES ABOVE & BELOW
GROUND IN THE YORKSHIRE DALES

Fundraising Challenge Event 18
May 2019

We have an option of 2 challenges
that you can register for, either of
which you can walk or run:

The Ingleborough Marathon is 26
miles

The Clapham Circuit is 12 miles

More details at: crochallenge




| guess most of last month (February) for
me as been about checking out Ferns.
Some of them from last year have held
out really well and still can give good
photos even now as we are approaching
Spring! | guess before we know where
we are, we will start seeing new croziers
unravelling to mark the start of yet
another fabulous fern year.

Birds — | noticed Lapwings heading out
East over Holme Park Fell on Feb 2nd
presumably heading back to their upland
breeding grounds. At about the same
time it was reported to me that our
regular Lapwings had arrived back on
territory in the fields at the side of
Vicarage Lane.

Normally | expect to see and hear our
(Sky) the lark singing long before now
(17th Feb 2019), but | must be missing
him so far, after several walks up past
Dalton Crags and each time drawing a
blank, but | would bet that after writing
this, he is probably up there singing his
little heart out. In fact | have just read an
email from someone reporting the
Skylarks were back on territory on
Valentine’s Day (Feb 14th)

Our local Barn Owls have been seen
again in and around Burton. Close to
where | live the local Tawny Owl from the
old vicarage has been calling away with
its “witty witty woo” which is always a
pleasure to hear no matter what time of
night (or day) he might be calling. |
wonder if we are at the courting time of
year, this species can be down on eggs
from as early as the middle of March.
Besides hearing his “witty witty woo”, |
often hear him giving off his other well
known “Keewick” call.

Odd Meadow Pipits have been seen on
Hutton Roof which is obviously an
indicator to the start of their returning to
their upland breeding grounds. Lots
pass over Hutton Roof from a SW to NE
direction. | have always thought the best
place to watch them has been the Trig
Point or even lower down in Dalton
Crags. | don’t expect there to be much
activity with the Mipits until at least mid
to late March.

Our wintering Woodcock, Snipe and
Jack Snipe are occasionally flushed from
up on Hutton Roof. Also good to hear
that Dr. Sharp who carries out the
Woodcock study (Lancaster University)
is still getting good numbers whilst
recording them on the Dalton Hall
Estate.

This month can be good for getting early
Chiffchaffs our first returning Warblers, |
usually record my first of the year around
the 25th at Thornleigh followed by other
early birds in Dalton. Also | have had
Swallows passing through the Trig Point
areas as early as the 24th. You could
also get early Blackcap. Also remember
March can be good for seeing returning
birds with most of the winter Starlings
dispersing back to their homelands, and
watch out for “Herds of Whiteness”
(Whooper Swans) crossing our skies
from the third week in March and they
head North to their Icelandic breeding
grounds, also the final parties of

Natuwre Talks at the Hall
Wild Morecambe Bay

Speaker: David Poole

Thursday 28 March
7.30pm at BMH

£2.50 incl tea/biscuits
in aid of Hall funds




Fieldfare and Redwing heading East
before they hit their North Sea crossing.

One thing that | am not keen on at this
time of year is seeing the squashed
mature frogs and sometimes toads
(depending on where you are) as they
try and make their way to their
respective breeding ponds. | had my first
frog to succumb on Glebe Close on 13th
February and this can carry on for
another two or three weeks before it
settles down.

Wow! That last nature talk at the
Memorial Hall on Badgers with lan
McMurdo was amazing and gave us
such rare insight to this secretive
mammal. Looking forward to the next
nature talk which is on March 28th at the
Memorial Hall and is called “Wild
Morecambe Bay” by David Poole.

As | bring my copy to a close, | am about
to head off up into Holme Stinted
Pastures to check on the Daphne
Mezereone which should by now
heading towards full bloom. If you want
to check on my later today Daphne
photos then keep tuned with my blog at:
https://arnsidesilverdale.blogspot.com/
and then scroll down to see the photos
| have now also started a couple of new
blogs, one dealing with Hutton Roof
Ferns and one dealing with the Flora.
They can be reached at the following
addresses:

(FERNS)
https://huttonroofferns.blogspot.com/
(FLORA under construction)
https://floraofhuttonroof.blogspot.com/
(ORCHIDS)
https://epipactisatrorubens.blogspot.com/
(NATURE POETRY, SKETCHES ETC)
https://natureandpoetry.blogspot.com/

Bryan Yorke
19th February 2019
Email: bryan.yorke@sky.com

Here is a short poem | wrote back in 2017
covering in verse, what | had seen and
heard in Dalton Crags

Lark ascending was not to be

| watched and | listened for twenty three
Perhaps too cold to show so bold
Another day's fine to catch thy gold.

Five "tuck, buzzing" Hawfinches squabbled
past,

they flew over "Beeches" without a brook,
So close above me with a silhouette look,
Which gave me a "beam" so good!

Mistle "whistled" like a distant Wigeon's woe,
Quiet, then loud he scratchily tried to sing,
Telling the World that Dalton is MY patch,
And to show another that he was THE
catch...

Another strange call from a Tit so great!
Hundred's of songs for hundreds of hours,
This one you know, but this one you don't
I've caught you out again, thinking my call
was rare.

They piped away so pitiful in a sort of crying
“peeu’”,

Much bullish colour and a white flashing
bum,

A bird | like to whistle to, who usually
whistles a reply,

A regular around the Crags, our dear Dalton
Crags.

DALTON
WOODLAND BURIAL GROUND

Natural Woodland Burial Ground
"Return to the Earth, naturally”
www.daltonwoodlandburial.co.uk

Burton-in-Kendal: 01524 782442




HISTORICAL FOOTNOTE
by Roger Bingham

THE SQUARE

As has been shown by general
interest in the recent schemes to
preserve and enhance key heritage
features, the architectural heart of
Burton is The Square. Seventy years
ago in his book 'Cumberland and
Westmorland® Norman  Nicholson
mused that Burton 'does not seem to
have grown, but to have been planned
by an artist so you are scarcely aware
of its smallness.

Even the square with a market-cross
is intimate and formal, a half-sized set
which  might have been easily
transported whole to a London stage
for an opera. The eyebrows of history
hang over the village like the upper
rooms of the old houses held up by
pillars on the pavement, and there is a
slight taint of quaintness in backyards
and cobble side streets.’

Although, technically it is the 'Market'
Square, Burton like Beetham and
Flookburgh has lost its market; though
markets at Kendal, Milnthorpe and
Kirkby Lonsdale, all of which stem
from the Middle Ages, have survived.
Burton Market was a comparative
newcomer.

The King's Arms, Burton

Meals 12.30-2pm & 5.30-9pm Mon Tues
12-9pm Wed - Sun
Breakfasts every weekday 9-11am
9am-12 weekends

OPEN EVERY DAY FOR DRINKS
Sunday closing time 11pm

GREAT FOOD! GREAT BEERS! & GREAT ROOMS!

01524 7814009
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In c. 1690 Thomas Machell recorded
'Burton was made a market town by a
charter from King Charles Il in 1661.
The Market was kept every Tuesday
and two fairs every year, on St
George's Day-23rd April, and St
Bartholomew's Day -24th August.

It was procured by Sir George
Middleton, Lord of the Manor of
Leighton Hall, with a toll of 1d a beast,
and a Quart a load for wheat, peas,
beans and barley and nothing more
how(ever) much the vender brings on
that day. And for oats —three handfuls
and stallage a halfpenny, if all their
goods exposed to sale be worth 13/6d.’

Machell's reference to corn and, (in
another paragraph) to large wheat
fields situated between Burton and
Kirkby Lonsdale is an early mention of
Burton's importance as being
Westmorland's main corn market. Sadly
for Burton the opening of the Lancaster
to Kendal Canal in 1819 quickly put
paid to this prosperity.

Only ten years later, in 1829, Parsons
and White's directory reported that
Kendal held 'the rank' as the main corn
venue, 'though there is a small wharf at
Burton'. Yet, the Directory continued,
Burton's 'being on the main turnpikes
leading from Kendal to Lancaster, there
are several good inns and many
respectable families have chosen it as
a cheap and pleasant place of
residence’.

Fortunately, many of the Georgian
'residences' have survived-as have
some of the grain barns ‘up the
(formerly) cobble side streets '. RKB.



The 2019 Daffodil Show.

As winter draws to a close and hopefully, we
see the last of the snow thoughts turn to
Spring and nothing epitomises spring more
than daffodils. This year we have changed
the date of the Daffodil Show in order to let
the organisers and guiding helpers have
valuable time with their families, but we hope
you will still support our Village Rainbows,
Brownies and Guides at the Annual Daffodil
Show at the Kings Arms on Sunday 24th
March.

This Show raises much needed funds to help
the girls to get the most out of their meetings
and helps the volunteers that run the
sessions to make them varied and interesting
and as well the money helps to put on a
special trip at the end of the year at a much-
reduced rate to make it affordable for all.

So next time the kids are moaning “I'm
bored” keep them busy and entertained
crafting and creating some entries for the
children’s classes which are for up to Yr 2
and Yrs 3 - 6.

There are also open classes for everyone
and if you've not entered before now, why
not have a go and show us what you are
capable of either from the garden or the
kitchen.

If you’re not a budding Monty Don or Mary
Berry then why not come down and get
yourself a bargain by supporting the Auction
of promises where we have a selection of
lots and as always, we are on the lookout
and most grateful of anything else we can
add to our lots or raffle no matter how small,
it all goes towards the total raised.

If you have anything to offer for the auction
or raffle, please contact Neil on - 07805
497885

You can enter classes between 10.30am -
12 noon and the auction commences at
1.30pm.
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You can enter classes between 10.30am -
12 noon and the auction commences at
1.30pm.

We are forward to seeing you all on the 24th
to have some fun and to raise vital funds in

the process.

The Daffodil Show Committee.

Berry's Garden Services

eGeneral Garden / Grounds Maintenance
e| awn Cutting
eHedge Cutting
ePlanting

Contact Nick
07766 395595 / 01539 583754
berrysgardenservices@gmail.com
www.berrysgardenservices.co.uk
(Also on Twitter and Facebook)

c%?fzdery Ltd

All aspects of joinery including:
Renovation, Doors, Windows, Sky Lights, Flooring
Extensions, Fitted Kitchens, Fencing
Barge Boards & Soffits, Garage Doors
Loft Conversions efc
Trusted Time-Served Joiner

Call for a free estimate, no obligation

Burton in Kendal 01524 782939

Annual Gift Subscriptions

If you know of anyone who may like to
receive BN regularly each month, why not
buy them an Annual Gift Subscription? For
£12 within the UK they will receive a copy
of BN each month (11 copies per year).

A great way for family, friends and former
residents to keep in touch with what’s
happening here in Burton.

Anyone interested should contact BN at the
address in the box on page 2.
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Reception are still have great fun
constructing boats, houses, rockets and lots
of other exciting objects, using all of our
saved resources — cardboard boxes, tubes,
plastic tubs, etc. Their imagination can go
where it wants! They have also been making
their own clocks and learning about time —
tricky business for a 4 or 5 year old. They
have enjoyed learning about the rainforests
around the world, and their learning journey
has been shared with their family members
at their recent show assembly.

Year 1's maths has included number bonds
to 10 and 20 and studying 3D shapes. They
have been very busy in their PE lessons,
covering dance moves and gymnastics.
Their geography has focused on the United
Kingdom. In their art lessons they have
enjoyed looking at the artist Piet Mondrian,
who was a Dutch abstract artist. They learnt
how he changed from painting landscape
pictures to geometric abstract works of art.

Florence Nightingale is one of the nurses
being studied by Year 2, during their topic
work on Nurturing Nurses. They have learnt
how she cared for the wounded, making
changes in hygiene and also chose to care
for the soldiers through the night, carrying
her lamp as she went. There has been lots
of counting with coins, learning about our
coin denominations, with lots of challenges
on how they can use different coins to pay
for their favourite items. In Year 2’s story
writing they have been using story
mountains to help them plan a beginning, a
middle and an end. In D&T, materials were
their focus — from glass to wood, from fabric
to plastic — studying their properties.
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Years 3 and 4 are still enjoying learning
about the Ancient Egyptians, working out how
the explorers found the tombs and how they
managed with no machinery, to make the
amazing pyramids. Year 3’s maths moved
onto place value for 4 digit numbers.

Year 4 children compared their lives to that of
an Egyptian — great if you were part of the
Egyptian dynasty, not so great if you weren't.
However, no-one went hungry as the fertile
land along the River Nile served the people
well. Their English lessons kept with the
Egyptian theme, looking at spooky Egyptians
and shape poetry. 2D shapes and co-
ordinates kept Year 4 challenged. In RE they
have enjoyed looking at the special books we
have in our lives — what they mean to us, how
we look after them, where we store them.

Lots of us throughout the school are still
enjoying running club on Thursday
lunchtimes. At the end of February our
school were invited to take part in a cross
country challenge on the Dallam grounds.
Lots of schools competed and Dallam School
looked after us well, with a well-earned snack
at the end of our run and the weather was
k|nd to us too
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We were also invited to take partin a
gymnastics competition, again at Dallam.
Everyone who took part received a certificate
and a medal for their placement. We really
do enjoy these challenges and making new
friends with other primary schools

! .

Year 5’s SEAL lessons (Social and
Emotional Aspects of Learning) covered
British values — and what it means to us to
be British. 3D shapes have been their maths
focus and in science they have been
exploring day and night. During their topic
time they have been researching the
greenhouse effect on our world, and
combined this research in their English
lessons, writing a radio report asking for
people to support the plight of the
orangutans, who are in danger of becoming
extinct due to the destruction of the
rainforests. They have also been learning
how to knit.

Year 5 and 6 swimming lessons are on-
going and so too are their visits to Kendal
Ski slope — honing their skills of balance and

For a number of weeks we have been getting
familiar with a music set for our involvement in
Young Voices. Young Voices is one of the
largest choirs in the world and each year
5,000-8,000 children come together in large
arenas to perform their newly learnt songs.
We learn the songs every week via Lyric
videos, and Spotify links.

We travelled down to Manchester Arena in the
last week of term, and we performed with
some of the best professional musicians in the
world, along with a world-famous conductor
and musical director. We learnt our dance
moves via the video link from a creative
director. The world’s best lighting and sound
technicians support the venue and made it an
amazing, unforgettable experience.

It was a full day and at the end we were all
tired but very happy with being able to
perform in such an uplifting atmosphere.

During our morning maths sessions we have
been working out the volume of cuboids. Our
topic is hot and cold, comparing the most
extreme of these two environments, around
the world, and in our science lessons we
have been studying electrical circuits.

We are looking forward to World Book Day
on the 7th March, where we will be sharing
our favourite bedtime stories, wearing our
PJs. We are also looking forward to our next
mufti day at the end of February, when we
will be coming to school dressed as a
member of one of the emergency services.

www.burtonmorewood.cumbria.sch.uk



Roger Reports...

From the County & District Councils

February was, as always, the busy
budget month for the County, District
and Police authorities on which | serve.
Even so, much of my time was taken
up by the local problem of Crooklands
Bridge. Although in the middle of the
Lower Kentdale Division it impinges on
further away places like Burton when it
is closed following damage. It is not a
county bridge but belongs to the Canal
and Waterways authority which is
responsible for repairs and for making
claims from vehicle insurance.

In January the canal officials closed
Crooklands Bridge ten days after it had
been damaged without informing local
users or councillors. Other problems
arose when diversion signs provided by
the Canal Trust were inadequate. |,
myself, informed Dallam and Kirkby
Schools whose pupils' buses use the
bridge. Then for a fortnight roads and
lanes all around were congested,
leading to some damaged verges and
hedges. At the full County Council |
urged that an enquiry should be set up
to see if the county could speed up
repairs in future by doing the work and
putting out the diversion signs and then
sending the bill to the Canal authority.

On other highways issues, flooding
remains the main problem. | have
asked that the gullies all along Main
Street be checked and cleared
especially those near The Creamery,
on Church Bank and Neddy Hill.
According to policy they all should be
'serviced' annually, but some gullies are
more equal than others as they need
more regular attention. To ensure a
quick response it may help that
whenever we see a blocked drain we
inform the council network and /or the
highways hotline 0300 303 2992. Also,
please continue to keep me informed.

On the budgets the police rate is going
up by 10%, half of which will cover
inflation, rises in fuel costs and a bigger
than anticipated pay increase. The rest
will go towards paying for police
surgeon cover which is no longer
provided locally. Most of the rest will
fund 20 more full time officers.
Together, with last year's 25 new
recruits Cumbria's force is now
approaching full strength. Increased
pressures include online bullying,
domestic violence and cross county line
drug dealing. As most of the County's
illegal drugs come up the M6 from the
south, Burton is on the front-line of the
problem. | have reported my personal
concern that night-time 'boy-racers'
using our lanes near the
Cumbria/Lancashire border might be

MICHAEL PLATT

TRADING AS

Quality Plumbing & Gas Services

07850 472780
01524 782390
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GEC Cleaning Services
Established 1996

CARPETS NEED CLEANING?
Using our superior thermal system your
carpets will be beautifully clean, deodorised
and protected all in one process.

Free Quotes A Pleasure
Call Gary on 01524 782857




'suppliers' who have come off the
motorway to avoid cameras on the
Station Road M6 bridge. As with gullies
perhaps we all need to be vigilantes!

The County Council Budget decisions
produced the anticipated result.
Altogether the Council made savings of
£22m, making the sum total of over
£200m since the economy/austerity
regime set in six years ago of over
£200. To achieve the Council Tax
requirement of £378,755m the basic
‘core spending’ Council Tax rate will
increase by 1.99%, plus an additional
Social Care Precept of 2%. The
Schools Budget will be £251m which is
paid centrally. For a Band D property
the new rate will be £1,385pa. At the
time of the BN deadline the District
Council rate had not yet been set-so
more next month. In the meantime
enjoy the springtime when it emerges.
Best wishes -ROGER.

Thursdays

1pm - 3pm

Term-Time
Only

Indoors and outdoors
Singing and music
Themed craft weeks
Refreshments for all!

Stay and Play Session for 0-4 years
£2 per child, under 6 months £1
Burton Memorial Hall

Find us on Facebook:
facebook.com/burtonplaygroup

You can contact Roger as follows:
South Lakeland District & Cumbria County
Councillor R.K. Bingham
The Smithy, Ackenthwaite,
Milnthorpe, Cumbria, LA7 7DH
Tel: 015395 63694
e-mail: roger.bingham@cumbria.gov.uk

THE FAIRBANK SOCIETY

Fairbank, Kirkby Lonsdale. LA6 2BD

Supported Housing
for Independent People

For information contact
Susan Stoddard — 01524 271077
manager@fairbanksociety.com
www.fairbanksociety.com

NEIL HAWES
CARPENTRY AND JOINERY SERVICES

ALL JOINERY, CARPENTARY AND GLAZING
WORK UNDERTAKEN

OFFICE 01524 936416
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Paddock & Garden

services
Grass cutting, topping, feeding, rolling,
harrowing, hedge cutting, tree felling,
fencing, landscaping and ground
clearance.

Call Nick, 01524 782210
or 07946 354916




Vicar's Letter...
Coming down to Earth

A few days before writing this letter | fell
off my garage roof. | was going to put
back a slipped tile but | badly misjudged
things and came down to earth rather
painfully. | now have several broken ribs
and some uncomfortable weeks ahead.
As you can imagine I've thought a lot
about all that happened. Here’s just a few
of my thoughts:

| am foolish and make wrong choices.

And if that’s true for my plan to fix the tile it
is true in a hundred other ways in my life.
Not all of my mistakes have such sudden
painful consequences but the results may
be deeper.

My foolishness hurts others. It brings
tears to my eyes now to remember how |
lay on the stretcher listening to the
paramedic leave a message on my wife’s
voicemail, knowing how awful it would be
for her to get that message.

How amazing our First Responders are. |
was on my own when | fell and could only
make it as far as the phone. It was such
a relief when help arrived and if David was
annoyed at me for having interrupted his
decorating he certainly didn’t show it.

Thank you!

Suffering is real. | spent 3 days in a
hospital ward full of badly injured men.
The Bible tells me to expect such places in
our world — our collective rebellion against
our loving creator means that suffering is
never far away — but to see it close up is
desperately sad. There were a few like me
who were recovering well but others who
will always have to live with their injuries.
For some their physical injuries were
nothing compared to everything else they
faced in their lives: fractured relationships
or suicidal depression.

Thank Jesus for hospitals. They are
remarkable places staffed by people who
are caring, competent and resilient. Thank
you! | don’t mean that the staff would all
say that they do what they do because of
Jesus, but when you think about the
cultures in our world’s history where
compassionate medical care flourished,
and think about who influenced those
cultures, it's hard to avoid the conclusion:
Trace the lines back from today’s desire
and ability to heal people; so many of them
go to the one who went around “healing
every kind of disease and sickness”.

Sincerely
Graham Burrows
781210. vicarburtonholme@btinternet.com

St James, Burton & Holy Trinity, Holme
The Vicarage, Glebe Close, Burton
T: 01524 781210 M: 07740 622962
E: vicarburtonholme@btinternet.com
W: www.burtonandholmechurches.org

Burton St James details

Wardens:
Michael Carr 781283
George Flanders 781729
Frances Roberts 781943
Administrator/Treasurer:
Pat Whalley 782296

Children at Holy Trinity & St James

We are delighted to welcome babies and
children and we love hearing them in our
services as people of all ages come
together to worship God. We have toys and
other activity material available. Each
church is equipped with a toilet and a room
which parents and children can use when
they need a break from the service. Our
families support team is available to help as
needed and to offer an activity for children
during part of the service. We take
safeguarding seriously and our families
support team has been cleared for work
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St James' Burton
SERVICES

Sunday 3 March
11am Morning Worship with Communion

Sunday 10 March
11am Morning Worship

Sunday 17 March
11am Morning Worship with Communion

Sunday 24 March
11am Morning Worship

Sunday 31 March (Mothering Sunday)
11am Morning Worship

April 2019

Sunday 7 April
11am Morning Worship with Communion

Our church website is
www.burtonandholmechurches.org

Recent sermons can be listened to on the
‘Sundays’ page

Service times can be checked
‘Coming Up’ on the ‘Welcome’ page

under

Services at our sister church, Holy Trinity
Holme, are usually at 9am each Sunday.

Architectural & Building
Surveying Services

PLANNING / BUILDING CONTROL
APPLICATIONS

FOR EXTENSIONS, NEW HOUSES, COMMERCIAL
PROPERTIES INCLUDING ALTERATIONS &
REFURBISHMENT.

Stuart McMinn BSc HND ACABE

Tel / Fax 01524 781081 Mob. 07729 845147

Email stuartmcminn081@btinternet.com

CHURCH CAFE

Afternoon Tea
With a Quiz or two & time to chat

WEDNESDAY 3rd APRIL
2.00pm to 3.30pm

Burton Memorial Hall
ALL WELCOME

PRAYER REQUESTS

If you would like to request prayer for
yourself or for anyone else, please
contact one of the Church Wardens.

TRANSPORT TO CHURCH

If anyone will need a lift to either Burton
or Holme church, please contact one of
the Church Wardens.

PASTORAL VISITING TEAM

If you would like a visit from someone on
behalf of St James' church please contact
Yvonne Wilson on 01524 781504.

DIGITAL TV AERIAL
AND SATELLITE From

NBC-SKYNET

tel 07710 400 499
or 015395 62561

LOCAL- PROFESSIONAL- RELIABLE



TEWITFIELD METHODIST CHURCH
LAG6 1JH - Kellet Lane by Longlands Hotel

Join us on Sundays 3pm
All visitors are most welcome

For more information phone 07786 264903

Warton Methodist Church

Borwick Lane, Warton

Sunday Morning Service 10.00am
Sunday Night Live 6.00pm

Various Connect Groups
through the week

All Stars 6-11yrs Friday 6-7pm
All Stars + 11-15 yrs Friday 7.30 - 9pm

www.wartonmethodist.co.uk
Tel: 01524 732626

St. Mary's R.C. Church
Yealand Conyers

Mass Times: Sat 6.00 pm

Contact: Canon J Gibson
01524 732940
for further information

Yealand Quakers
Yealand Meeting House
18 Yealand Road, Yealand Conyers

Our normal Sunday Meetings for

Worship are held from 10.30 - 11.30am
Visitors are always welcome

For more information call:
01524 781601 or 01524 782052
or 01524 732336
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The Word From
BURTON MEMORIAL HALL

CRACKING CEILIDH AT
BURTON MEMORIAL HALL!
Thank you to everyone who came along
and took part in the Memorial Hall's
Burns Night Supper and Ceilidh in
January. A huge thank you to Eric and
the Tattie Bogle Band who provided the
music and the addressto the haggis, to
Val Still for her solo, to Philip Gruar for
his atmospheric piping, and to Jan's
Pantry for their superb catering. It was
a great, fun evening and all the
feedback we've had was that everyone
enjoyed it immensely; so much so that
we are going to do it all again next year.
So, pop the date Saturday 25th January
2020 into your diary and keep the date

free!

if you know of a group or activity based
in the village or elsewhere which might
like use of one or more of our excellent
rooms — all with car parking and step-
free access, please get in touch with
Helen

our Secretary, Dawson

782277.

on




Forthcoming Events at the Hall

Nature Talks - last Thursday of each
month at 7.30pm - see back page for
details.

Spring Fashion Show by Kitty Brown
Boutique of Carnforth on Friday 15
March at 7.30pm.

Join Caroline, Truman and our gaggle
of glorious models as they strut their
stuff on the catwalk once again. Tickets
£5, includes glass of fizz.

If you have a fundraising idea that could
help the Hall please do get in touch with
us. All ideas will be warmly welcomed!

Peter Bowker, Treasurer; Anne Nichols,
Chair BMH Management Committee

1:1 Luxury Home
Boarding

Our friendly home from home
service arranges for your dog
to stay with one of our
carefully selected and
inspected special hosts

Barking Mad

Happy Dog. Happy Holiday,
Happy You

Contact Alison on 01539 234044
alison.quigley@barkingmad.uk.com
or Missing a dog in your life?

Become a Barking Mad Host
www.barkingmad.uk.com

DOMESTIC SPARKLES

* ALL ASPECTS OF CLEANING
UHDERTAKEN, SHOPPING,
APPOIMTHENTS ETC

* FULLY INSURED
* DBS CHECKED

* HOMEST, RELIABLE AND

FRIENDLY SERVICE
. REFEREMCES AVAILABLE ON REQUEST

FOR A NO OBLIGATION CHAT CALL JANE oN

-079H0265602

EMAIL JANE@DOMESTIC SPARKLES.CO.UK -

" HALE GARAGE CO

(Practical Automobile Engineers)
Established over 70 years

Main A6 Road, Hale
New & Used Car Sales Service & Repairs

Full Dealer Computerised Diagnostics Equipment
Petral & Diesel MOT Testing. Body Repairs, Tyres
Batteries, Exhausts & all your Motoring needs

Free collection or loan car service

\__ @& 01539562173/62839

Fully Qualified Childcare Staff

For Pre-School Children
Aged 3 months To 4 Years

Open daily Monday to Friday 7.30am - 6pm
Mobile Childcare Services available
For weddings, christenings, parties etc

SPOTTED DOG CHILDREN'S CENTRE
CLAWTHORPE HALL BUSINESS CENTRE
Tel : 01524 784321

* Local and Long Distance
* Airport [/ Seaport

* Pre-bookings taken

N

Lawrence Taxi
&I Private Hire

® b Seater

= Al areas cowered

= B on

Call Catherine and Duane on

07720205099
n

www lawrencetaxi.co.uk

D.A.BELL LTD

Plumbing & Heating Engineer
5as, Oil & LPG Installation, Repair,
Servicing & Maintenance

Bathrooms Fitted & Tiling

Gas Safe Reg No 92436
OFTEC Reg No C3883

Tel: 01524 781973
Mob: 07831 231492




VILLAGE DESIGN STATEMENT

As part of the Burton Conservation in
Partnership Project (PSiCA), parishioners
were shown the concept for a Village Design
Statement on Saturday 19th January in
BMH. The Architects, Crosby Granger, have
been commissioned to produce this
document from information and ideas from
parishioners. Those attending were shown a
photographic and graphic layout showing
how the village developed and its ‘character
areas’ onto which they were able to mark
their thoughts and ideas: what was good,
what was important to them, where things
could be improved and any other comments
they wished to make about Burton and its
surroundings.

A Village Design Statement is an important
document. It contains guidance and
information about how future building can be
sensitively incorporated into our
environment. When adopted by the District
Council, it will become a ‘Supplementary
Planning Document’ and future development,
of all kind, must take it into consideration and
the Planning Authority refer to it in their
deliberations. It will put the village in a much
stronger position when new developments
are proposed.

The presentation was followed by a walk
along Main Street, where we were able to
see the different styles and groupings of
buildings, different materials used over the
years and what type of details and materials
make our village, what fitted in and what did
not. Questionnaires were given out so that
the Architects could glean feedback from
local knowledge and which parts of the
village parishioners thought were important
to them and what aspirations and ideas we
have. Further questionnaires are available
from The Post Office, please ask for one, all
comments and ideas are welcome.

A further workshop on this subject will be
held in the Memorial Hall on Thursday, 14th
March at 6.30pm.
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At this meeting, there will also be updates
on the evolving enhancement designs for
The Square, where again, all comments will
be welcome. Please look out for posters
around the village and information in BN
about this and other, further workshops and
meetings in the PSiCA Project

If anyone is interested in joining a small
Working Party to assist in the development
of the Village Design Statement, please
email janehopwood@btinternet.com or call
781248

VILLAGE DESIGN STATEMENT
WORKSHOP

Thursday 14th March in The Memorial Hal

6.30pm Presentation (approx. 15-20mins)
6.50pm Open discussion (approx. 30mins)
7.15pm Presentation (approx. 15-20mins)
7.35pm Open discussion
and round-up (approx. 25mins)

Following on from the last consultation the
architects will give you
an update on progress with the Village Design
Statement. Come
along and get involved!

There will be an opportunity for open
discussion and illustrative
material will be available for you to comment
on and make suggestions.

There will also be an update on progress with
the design for the
Square.
Partnership Scheme in Conservation Area
(PSICA)
Everyone Welcome!

Paul Crosby
CROSBY
GRANGER
ARCHITECTS




The Daflodil Show

Sunday 24" March

Rings Arms

Openclasses ..

1. One Daffodil

2. Three Daffodils \
3. Mine Daffodils

4. Pot Plant

5. Six Sticks of Rhubarb

b. 3 BEES

7. Decorated Ezster Cake

a. & Scones

o 2 & Homemade Sausase Rolls

10. Tray Bake

11. Fruit Pie

12. LoafofHomemade Bread

132. Aplate of Chocolate Brownies

14. Alemon Drizzle Cake

15. Jlarofhomemade lam + Taster Pot

Children’s Classes....up toYr 28 ¥Yr's3-6
1. A Picture of your Favourite Animal

2. A Decorated Hard Boiled Esg
3. 4 lam Tarts

Alsoclasses for Rainbows, Brownies & Guides

Entries MUST be in 10.30 - 12 noon.
Auction starts at 1.30pm

21



J"-J South Lakeland
ageuk

Age UK South Lakeland will be having
an information table at the next Coffee
Morning on Monday March 4th at
10am. Come and have a browse!

Borrow an Amazon Fire Tablet! Age
UK South Lakeland are very pleased
to be able to help those aged 55 plus
feel confident about getting on line.
For some people the idea of using a
computer of any kind and going onto
the internet is daunting, you may not
have used a iPad/tablet (hand help
computer) before but don't want to
buy one in case it's not for you. Then
why not take the opportunity to borrow
an Amazon Fire Tablet (iPad size) for
3 full months absolutely FREE of
charge. If you would like to take
advantage of this exciting offer or
would simply like to have some more
information then call Pauline Mort on
01539 728118.

Enjoy playing football? Then come
along to our Men’s Over 40’s Walking
Football at the 3G pitch at Dallam
School in Milnthorpe. Fortnightly
sessions on Thursdays from 6.50pm -
7.50 pm. For more information and to
book a place in Milnthorpe, please
contact James Pattison at the
Westmorland FA on 01539 730946.
Or try our Walking Football Group for
the over 60s at Kendal Leisure
Centre, which is weekly on Tuesdays
from 3.30pm - 4.30pm. Ring Age UK
for more information. Have fun, make
new friends and keep fit.

Advanced Notice - Mindful
Meditation — Going Deeper on
Tuesdays 30 April, 7, 14, 21 May, 4,
11 June from 10.30am- 12 noon at
The Detached Room, Castle Street
Centre, Kendal. If you have already
followed an introductory course or
already meditate, you may like to
spend some time deepening your
practice. Come and meditate in a
group where you'll be able to
participate in: longer meditations and
with reduced guidance, mindful
mantra, mindful movement and
poetry and music. Suggested
donation of £2 per session. For more
information and to book your place,
please contact Age UK South
Lakeland on 01539 728118.

If you would like further information
about any of the above or any of the
services which Age UK South
Lakeland can offer older people, or if
you would like to volunteer for us,
please contact us on 01539 728118.

BADS
Burton Amateur Dramatic
Society
‘Up, Up and Away!"

from the pen of local playwright
'JOHN PEEL'

Friday 26 April / Saturday 27 April 2019
At Burton Memorial Hall at 19.30 hrs.
Doors open 19.00 hrs.

Ticket Price £10.00
including a glass of Wine or Soft Drinks &

Nibbles.

Tickets will be available from the Village Shop
courtesy of Gill & Akis.
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What’s On at the

% Heron Theatre
Beetham

'Registered Charity No. 501134

Friday 1 March 7.30pm

LEAVE NO TRACE. [Film]

A traumatised Vietham war veteran and his
teenage daughter are living “off grid” in an
American wilderness. Eventually discovered,
social services force them to reenter the
modern world. The father finds this intolerable
and they return to the forests, but the
daughter is maturing and beginning to
question her father’s plans & decisions.

Sunday 3 March 2.30pm
JOHN MILLS AND
CLASSICAL GUITAR
Cobie studied at The Hague and Rotterdam
conservatoires. John, a former student of
John Williams, Julian Bream, and the
legendary Andres Segovia, is a graduate of
the Royal College of Music. They have
performed together as a duo for over 35
years. John has played worldwide, as a
soloist, for over 50 years.

COBIE SMIT.

Friday 8 March. 7.30pm

A WARNING TO THE CURIOUS. RM LLOYD
PARRY

Two Ghost Stories by M R James, which a
century after publication, retain their power to
terrify and amuse. Lost Hearts was among the
first stories the author wrote, paired here with
perhaps his most poignant and personal work,
A Warning to the Curious, in which a young
archaeologist is haunted and hunted by the
guardian of an ancient treasure

Saturday 16 March. 7.30pm

KIT HOLMES

Kit Holmes returns to The Heron with Alan
Greenwood so that you may enjoy another
uplifting evening of gorgeous guitar, poignant
lyrics and feisty fiddle playing. Kit's trademark
sultry vocals and virtuoso guitar playing have
delighted audiences across the country
through extensive touring with the guitar hero,
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John Etheridge.

Friday 22 March. 7.30pm

"JOYCE-A CELEBRATION". JANE BOWER
‘May you go on keeping the flame of Joyce
alive’ wrote Joyce Grenfell’'s pianist William
Blezard to Jane, who has been doing so ever
since, bringing us this newly reworked show
in returning to The Heron. She does not seek
to imitate the much-loved actress, so much as
reawaken memories of Joyce’s remarkable
skill, personality and beliefs

Friday 5 April. 7.30pm

COLD WAR. [Film]

Two star-crossed lovers from very different
backgrounds, separated by politics, twists of
fate and their own character flaws,
mismatched in many ways, but somehow
destined to be together, they travel from the
ruins of post war Poland, across Europe, in
the shadow of the Iron Curtain. Subtitled in
English and beautifully shot in monochrome

EXHIBITIONS

Viewing - Fridays 10am-12 noon and from 45
minutes prior to all performances

SUSAN SCHOFIELD Bolton le Sands 1st
March - 12th  April Susan paints in
watercolour, though she enjoys experimenting
with acrylics, oils and mixed media, finding
inspiration from the quality of light to paint
atmospheric scenes of the local environment
and travel. Coastal scenes, sunsets,
landscapes, buildings and flowers are the
main body of her work.

Doors open 6.45pm. Shows start 7.30pm.
24 hour booking: tel: 015395 64283
book online: www.theherontheatre.com

or pay at the door
Non-members - £12 Members - £10
U18s - £5 Film £5



Editorial...

Thanks again to ALL who've contributed to
this March edition.

We've had lots of positive feedback and
encouragement after our first attempt at
putting the Burton News together. We made
some minor errors and are continuing to
learn about the whole process of putting this
all together.

We had a lovely letter from May Dodge who
kindly wrote the following lines...

| would like to extend a warm welcome to the
new editors of the Burton News, Sarah and
Stephen.

Thank you for 'stepping up to the plate' and
ensuring the continuity of the village
newsletter.

Working together with your ideas and other
experiences, you will be able to put out a
successful and exciting monthly publication.

These kind sentiments are very much
appreciated by the both of us.

Lets look forward now to lighter evenings
and warmer days as we get into March.

7 ] ». Holme & District
i MY Local History
<2yl Societ
Q .;} '.\,H J y

Monday 18 March. 7.30pm

The Lost Buildings of Kendal

Speaker: Richard Pealing

Membership £12 p.a. 8 meetings & 4
outings
Contact Kath Hayhurst, 01524 781613

http://localhistory.burtonweb.org.uk

LADIES BADMINTON

Ladies Badminton meets in the BMH
every Tuesday from 1.30pm - 2.30pm. If
anyone would like to join the group
please ask for more details from
Stephanie Micklethwaite on 781073.

Cancer Care Cafe

Last Friday of every month
at Slynedales, Slyne Rd, Lancaster
(beside Beaumont Bridge)
Open for Tea and Coffee
10.00 am - 12 noon
Free Parking. Everybody Welcome!
Further details from 01524 381820

Bartor Tech Sapport

For all your computer needs

Desktops supplied / built to order /
upgraded / repaired
Laptops supplied / upgraded / repaired
Peripherals supplied / repaired if possible
Networks (wireless & ethernet)
Backup systems to suit user

Call Barry on 01524 781306
Email: bts@yobunny.co.uk

24

Leaflets - Flyers
Brochures
SE Banners - Posters
LICK TOCK Stationery
DESIGN Logos - Reports
15 years’ industry experience and
based in Burton. Portfolio on website,

Call: Maxine Allison on 07913 377 210

www.ticktock-design.co.uk




Holme & District Local Hlstory
Society PR NI

Recently held their AGM. John Brown was
elected Chairman. Vice Chairman and
keeper of the Holme Archive was Geoff
Pegg. Other elected members included
Dorothy Spencer (Treasurer) Kath Hayhurst
(Programme Co-Ordinator) and Ann Dale.
Kathryn Smith is retiring from her role as
secretary and was thanked for her many
years of service. A new secretary is now
required as are more committee members.
Please contact any of the above if you are
able to help.

The Society is celebrating it's 40th
Anniversary this year and an interesting
programme of outdoor visits will take play
from May through until August. the indoor
lectures will run from September through till
December.

Recently, speaker Bryan Rhodes, a local
surgeon, gave a fascinating talk about local
surgeons, the good, the bad and the ugly...

He explained the history of the early
Quakers in Yealan, some of whom had
connections with slavery and later the
Abolition of Slave Labour. Ecroyd Claxton
was a slave ship surgeon and apothecary
who was married in Burton Church in 1791.
Later, three of his children were baptised
there also.

Arts SometDy Lunesdale

Formerly the Lunesdale Decorative & Fine Arts Society

Speaker: Sarah Cove

Tuesday 19th March. 2.15pm

Borwick and Priest Hutton Memorial Hall

"From Chocolate Box to Jackson
Pollock: Materials and Techniques
of Constable's Great Landscapes"
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/ fome),  Holme & District

Diswict | Photographic Society

gPh:}T:J:rr iphig Meetings
Society

Winners of the South Lakes Knockout
Competition, 2012, 2013 and 2014

Friday 1 March and 29
March. No meeting

Friday 8 March
Spring Open
Judge: John Tillotson

Friday 15 March

Battle against Garstang

Friday 22 March
Training Night

Friday 5 April

The best of the year Competition

All meetings start at 7.45pm
Burton Memorial Hall
unless otherwise stated

For more information visit
www.holmeps.co.uk or call

01539 564345 / 01524 241964

F ‘\_‘

] GUIDING FOR ADULTS

Trefml Gu:ld

Kent Lune Trefoil Guild
Tuesday 12 March. 2pm

Speaker: Bryan Yorke. Birds and
Flowers of Hutton Roof
For more information contact
Jenny Gilfellon 01524 781907




Burton in Kendal j Burton

Art & Craft Society éfg @ / Fellwalkers
Workshop: j‘ig ;} Walks
Animal Portrait, Mixed Media =
by Jayne Lancaster Sunday 3 March 12 noon
Great Unsworth, archeology walk, 6 miles.
Saturday 30 March. 10am-4pm. BMH 750ftascent
PLEASE BOOK Leader: Mary Bullimore
Weekly Fr‘lday Art Gf‘OUp gll\cl)lﬁday 4 March. 1pm walk / 3pm food.
Friday 9.30 am - 12 noon BFW 40th anniversary walk and Jacob's
Club Room BMH join. All welcome!
with occasional tutors
Members £3. Visitors £5 (when a tutor present) Wednesday 20 March. 10am
Strickland Ketel ***
MOﬂde Craft GI“OUP Leader: Kath Hayhurst

Monday 11 March
1.30pm - 4.00pm
Club Room BMH

Contact for Info:

Saturday 23 March 9am
Grasmere Circular. 10 miles. Hard.
Leader: Helena Nixon.

Sunday 7 April. 1pm

Kath Hayhurst: 01524 781613 Lyth Valley. 6 miles
Subscription £10 p.a. includes Leader: Cecelia Hunt
3 workshops and 3 demonstrations per year
All walks:
www.burton-in-kendalartandcraft.weebly.com Meet in the Memorial Hall car park

*** less than 5 miles at a gentle pace

Visitors £2.00

Membership £8 from Jan 1styearly

More info from the secretary,
Kath Kirkman, on 781245
A Netball Club for all abilities has just or visit our website:

started up in Burton In Kendal. This is a http://fellwalkers.burtonweb.org.uk

BURTON NETBALL CLUB

great way to do a little fithess outdoors

in a fun and very friendly environment! BU RTON W_I_

RSPB Work Overseas
When: Thursday Speaker: Richard Evan
Where: The MUGA

i Thursday 14 March 7.30pm
Time: 7-8pm Burton Memorial Hall
Cost: £3 per session

Competition: A Bird Photograph
For more information, please check out
the Facebook group Burton Netball Club

More info from Hon. Sec.
tact Jemi Hall 07895
gq 2(?58_ e emima @ on Helena Nixon 01524 781048

Visitors Welcome!!
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Ballet Be Fit

Dance inspired shaping & exercise class
Great toning and strengthening
All welcome
no previous ballet experience required

Every Tuesday 8pm - 9pm
The Gatehouse, Tanpits Lane

Still only £40 for a 10 week block of lessons

For further info contact
Laura Sandham 07876 794205
or Annwen Sisson 07785 954525

freedom

DRIVING SCHOOL

Pass first time

or receive free lessons until you pass
Call Richard on 01524 781704
www.freedomdrivingschool.biz

k------f

Circuit Training

Mondays 7.00 - 8.00pm
Burton Memorial Hall Main Hall

Wednesdays 7.00 - 8.00pm
HIIT

Burton Morewood School Hall

Fridays 6.15pm - 7.15pm
Burton Memorial Hall Reception Room

Improve your Strength & Endurance
Cardio-Vascular System
Body Composition & Flexibility

{or further info call John 01524 781707)

‘

Dalton Hall
Business Centre
Burton-in-Kendal

Meeting Room Hire
All Enquiries 07881 930139
offices@daltonhall.co.uk
http://www.daltonhall.co.uk

Table Tennis

Each Thursday the Table Tennis Club
hold two sessions.

Session 1 is for youngsters at 5.15pm till
6pm, this will be coaching. Bats and
balls supplied. £1 per week

Session 2 is for anyone who wants to
give Table Tennis a go, no matter what
standard. 6pm till 7pm. Bats and balls
supplied. £2 per week.

Enquiries to Martin on 07740 933463.

DALTON self storage

 Indoor containerised storage
« Easy Access

« Well Lit

« Secure

Tel. 01524 782442

Burton-in-Kendal

Yealand Indoor Bowling Club
Yealand Village Hall
Mondays 1pm — 4pm

Enjoy an afternoon of short mat bowls.

All equipment provided including tea,
biscuits and good company.

£2 per session

For more information contact
Les 01524 781784
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Girlguiding UK

]'5 j.n_ -‘Hﬂ_ﬂ- Eiﬂ-ﬂi

Burton in Kendal
Rainbows Brownies &
Guides

If you or your daughter would like to
know more about joining or
volunteering please call
0800 169 5901 or visit
www.girlguiding.org.uk/interested

GUIDES HAS SPACES NOW!

BRIGADE

>the adventure begins here

1st Burton-in-Kendal Junior Section
meets on Thursdays 6.30pm-7.30pm at
Burton Morewood Primary School
Come along!
For more info, tel. 781445

HOLME SOCIAL CLUB
Tel: 01524 781936

Fri. 15th March
Craic at the Club (Acoustic Night)

Sat.23rd March
DENIS HORAN
Members £2 Non Members £4

Come along for a game of darts, pool,
domino’s or snooker.

We have teams that play in local leagues on
a Sunday (pool). Darts on a Tuesday
(Ladies) and Thursday (Ladies & Gents)
If you need somewhere for a party, meeting
or fundraising event look no further,

For more details please contact the club.

Opening Times: Sun. — Thurs. 8p.m —
11p.m. Fri & Sat. 8- 12
Entertainment Nights open at 7.30 p.m.
Wednesday Keep Fit 7.30 — 8.30 p.m.

You can also come into the club even if you
are not a member and pay only £1

Burton and Holme
Youth Club

Open to Years 7-11

Meets Friday evenings during term time

Clawthorpe Hall Business Centre
from 7.30pm until 9pm

Contact for more information:
Mark Elliott on 07592 080218
or e-mail lintonell@gmail.com

List your event or group in BN for free!
Send the details to
editor@burtonnews.org.uk
or call 07860 756385

Burton Crown Green Bowling

The Green will open on Monday 18th
March for the new season.

For anyone wishing to be introduced to the
game there is a club evening every
Monday night from about 6.30 until 8.00
(ish) from the 18th March. Anyone wishing
to try their hand will be more than welcome,
no equipment needed. It's always a friendly,
informal evening where you can learn the
necessary skill to enjoy a great game for all

ages.

More details from David Raynor,
Secretary, tel: 01524 734375.

. E,lﬁ.
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Burton Village Store

& Post Office
Opening Hours Shop P.O.
Monday - Friday 6am - 6pm 9am - 5.30pm
Saturday 6am - 6pm 9am - 12.30pm

We now stock items from more local suppliers

Burrows — Bacon & Sausages

Dew-lay — Cheeses

Diggles — Cooked Meats

Greenhalgh’s — Bread, Cakes, Cream Cakes, Pies
James Baxter’s — Potted Shrimps

Kendal Jacksmith’s — Flapjacks

Sue Prickett — Marmalade & Chutneys

OBINSON (F

EAD School of Dance

Children accepted from 2 and a half years onwards
Highly reputable, well established and successful
Fully qualified teaching faculty OFQUAL
Registered with the British Ballet Organization
DBS certified and First Aid trained
Ballet, Modern, Tap, Jazz, Acrobatic Work

01524 422450 or 413404 or 812143
www.robinsonread.co.uk

Fresh Vegetables Daily
(orders taken - please enquire)

And our Greek specialities
Award winning Greek Olive Oil
Other Greek Products: Balsamic Vinegar, Dolmades
Greek Yoghurt, Gigantes, Houmous, Olives, Tapanade
and now Greek Wines.

01524 781828

- J

Jan’s Paniry

Mobile Outside Catering for all Occasions
Barbecues « Weddings « Christenings + Parties etc.

A fully qualified cook at your fingertips

For enquiries call
01524 781904 or
07855 202124

Your Celebration Cakes
can be downe oo

MENENNNENE T o0hone: 01524 782476
EEEEEEEEEE 01539 722594

DAYLUM LTD

General Building, Plastering, Slating,
Ceramic Tiling

Partners:

. EEEEEEEEEE
M A Wisan, 13 Morewood Drive, Burton INEEEEEEEN
J Swindlehurst , 9 Bowland Deive, Kendal C T T T T T T T TT

4 Y
Pure Essence Beauty Salon
Open to Non Members
Specialising in Waxing, Massage, Facials,
Wedding Make Up, Shellac plus lots more

Please call Sue Shields on

01524 735240

& mention Burton News to receive a 10%

South Lakeland Leisure Village

Burton Morewood Nursery

at Burton Morewood CE Primary Academy
Nursery and National Teaching School

Opening Houlr\g.aéﬂ%%?%t.’lgplr#m?\day to Friday
Sessions
8.45am - 11.45am morning
11.45am - 12.15pm lunch
12.15pm - 3.15pm afternoon
Contacts: Tel: 01524 781627
Email: etaylor@burtonmorewood.cumbria.sch.uk

D re discount

J
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Holme Works Y
Handyman /@’

'I' g
Nobody likes doing homework so let
Holme Works do it for you!

All Household & Garden work undertaken:

Household: Painting - internal & external work;
Gutters - cleaning, painting & repairs;

Pressure washing - walls, pathways, paving, decks &
fencing;

General household repairs (non structural); Flat-pack
assembly.

Garden: Garden furniture refurbishing; Lawn cutting;

Give Neil a call on 01524 782177 / 07712 475863




Milnthorpe Library
Opening Hours

Monday: 2pm - 6pm

Tuesday: Closed all day
Wednesday: 2pm - 6pm
Thursday: Closed all day

Friday: 10am - 1pm & 2pm - 5pm
Saturday: 10am - 12.30pm

Phone no: 015395 63040
email: kendal.library@cumbria.gov.uk

Phone ahead before visiting in case of
unforeseen closures.

Age UK South Lakeland
BURTON LUNCH CLUB

The Burton Lunch Club meets on the
2ndWednesday of every month in the
Kings Arms, Burton.

The club is open to anyone aged 55 or
older. To join the club and book your
lunch please contact
Mrs Margaret Prady on
01524 781195.

Meals on Wheels

This service has been available for
many years and offers 3 meals a
week, on a permanent or temporary
basis, delivered by a group of
dedicated volunteers, all resident in
Burton.

If anyone would like further
information on the service please ring
Stephanie Micklethwaite
(Co-ordinator) on 01524 781073.

Burton in Kendal
Parish Council

Meetings

3rd Thursday of every month
7.30pm in the Memorial Hall

Meetings:

Members of the public are always
welcome to observe. Each meetings
includes an OPEN FORUM where
parishioners may raise matters of
concern to them.

Planning applications:

Parishioners are asked to ensure they
notify the PC as well as the planning
authority of any comments or objections
they have about any planning
application within the parish.

Agendas, Minutes & Contacts:
These are available on the PC notice
board outside the Memorial Hall, on the
PC website, and on request from the
Parish Clerk.

Website:

Documents relating to the PC may be
downloaded or read online here:
www.burton-in-kendal-pc.gov.uk

For further information, contact:
The Clerk - Christine Davidson on
01524 782694

Next Meeting:
The next Parish Council Meeting will
be on Thursday 21st March at

\7.30pm in the Burton Memorial Hall. )

See us online with colour photos!
Burton News Website
www.burtonnews.org.uk

Add your village event to our back page listing!
email us with the details... editor@burtonnews.org.uk



Burton-in-Kendal
Voluntary Car Scheme

If you need transport to hospital, doctor,
dentist, optician etc please contact Lynne
Herd on 781905. When she is away please
contact Peter or Kathryn Smith on 782198.
(If you could spare some time as a driver
you would be most welcome, please contact
Lynne or Peter for details.)

Child Health Clinic
1st Wednesday of each month
10.00 -11.00 am
No appointment necessary
Health Visitor: Shirley Bennett 015395

OUT OF HOURS PHARMACY SERVICE

Ash Trees Pharmacy
Market Street, Carnforth

Monday to Friday 7am to 11pm
Saturday 8am to 6.30pm
Sunday 8am to 6pm

Tel: 01524 727877 - Fax: 01524 730421

Useful Phone Numbers

Burton News Editors
Burton Post Office
Morewood School
Burton Nursery
Dallam School

QES, Kirkby Lonsdale
CrimeStoppers

Police non-emergency
Kendal Library
Kendal Hospital
Lancaster Hospital

01524 781828
01524 781627
01524 781627
015395 65165
015242 71275
0800 555 111
101

01539 713520
01539 732288
01524 65944

Council Switchboards

Cumbria CC
South Lakeland DC

01228 606060
08450 504434

Civil Registration Services
Births, Marriages, Deaths

Registration of Births and Deaths is
overseen by the Kendal Registrar’s
Office, based in County Hall, Kendal.
Telephone 0300 303 2472 or email
registrationservice@cumbria.gov.uk

Registrations may also be undertaken at
Milnthorpe and  Kirkby  Lonsdale
Libraries by appointment only, contact
the Kendal Office to arrange an
appointment. To arrange a marriage
contact the Kendal Registrar. Opening
times Mon - Fri, 9.00am to 4.30pm.

SLDC Recycling Information

&

recycling@southlakeland.gov.uk

Andy Vickers
Customer Contact Centre
on 01539 733333

or by email to:

Waste Collection Dates
www.southlakeland.gov.uk/
bins-and-recycling/collection-calendar/

Cumbria County Council Highways Hotline

0300 303 2992

to report road, lighting or pavement problems

HELPLINES & LINKS

BULLYING: 0808 800 2222
www.bullying.co.uk (at work, school, online)
www.kidscape.org.uk (childhood)

CHILDLINE: 0800 1111 (under 18's)

NSPCC: 0808 800 5000
www.nspcc.org.uk (children at risk)

SAMARITANS: 116 123
www.samaritans.org

SHELTER: 0808 800 4444
england.shelter.org.uk/ (homelessness)

STONEWALL: 0800 050 2020
www.stonewall.org.uk (LGBT+)
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ADVANCE DIARY DATES

Book Drop and Coffee Morning. Monday 4 March 10am-11am, BMH

Burton Fellwalkers 40th Anniversary! Monday 4 March. 1pm walk / 3pm
refreshments. BMH. ALL welcome

Kent Lune Trefoil Guild. March 12th Meeting, 2.00 pm . Speaker Bryan
Yorke, on Birds and Flowers of Hutton Roof. BMH

Village Design Statement Workshop, Thursday 14 March, 6.30pm BMH
Fashion Show by Kitty Brown Boutique, Friday 15 March, BMH

Book Drop. Monday 18 March 10-11am, BMH

Daffodil Show, Sunday 24 March, King's Arms

Talk: Wild Morecambe Bay - David Poole, Thur 28 Mar 7.30pm, BMH

Church Cafe, 3 April 2-3.30pm, BMH
Talk: TBA, Thursday 25 April 7.30pm, BMH
Exhibition: Burton-in-Kendal Art and Craft Society Annual Exhibition,

Saturday 18-Sunday 19 May, BMH
Guest Artists, Peter and Caren Threlfall

BMH = BURTON MEMORIAL HALL BSC = Burton Sports Committee

BMS = Burton Morewood School BRT = Burton Recreation Trust
printed by baytype, morecambe :: www.baytype.co.uk :: 01524 850056





